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ASMFC American Lobster Board Approves Jonah Crab Addendum i

Alexandria, VA — The Commission’s American Lobster Management Board approved Addendum Il to the
Jonah Crab Fishery Management Plan (FMP). The Addendum establishes a coastwide standard for claw
harvest and a definition of bycatch, based on a percent composition of catch, in order to minimize the
expansion of a small-scale fishery under the bycatch allowance.

The Addendum responds to concerns regarding the equity of the claw provision established in the 2015
FMP, which instituted a whole crab fishery with the exception of fishermen from New Jersey, Delaware,
Maryland, and Virginia who have a history of claw landings prior to June 2, 2015. Following approval of
the FMP, claw fishermen from New York and Maine were identified and, while these fishermen had a
history of claw landings, they were required to land whole crabs under the provisions of the FMP.
Addendum Il permits claw harvest coastwide. Specifically, the Addendum allows Jonah crab fishermen
to detach and harvest claws at sea, with a required minimum claw length of 2.75” if the volume of claws
landed is greater than five gallons. Claw landings less than five gallons do not have to meet the minimum
claw length standard. Fishermen may also harvest whole crabs which meet the 4.75” minimum carapace
width.

Addendum Il also establishes a definition of bycatch in the Jonah crab fishery, whereby the total pounds
of Jonah crabs caught as bycatch must weigh less than the total amount of the targeted species at all
times during a fishing trip. The intent of this definition is to address concerns regarding the expansion of
a small-scale fishery under the bycatch limit. Prior to this Addendum, a non-trap or non-lobster trap
fisherman could land 1,000 crabs as bycatch but was not required to have any other species of catch on-
board. Through Addendum lI, fishermen harvesting under the bycatch limit must have another species
on board of greater weight than landed Jonah crabs.

For more information, please contact Megan Ware, Fishery Management Plan Coordinator, at
mware@asmfc.org or 703.842.0740.
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The Atlantic States Marine Fisheries Commission was formed by the 15 Atlantic coastal states in 1942 for the promotion and
protection of coastal fishery resources. The Commission serves as a deliberative body of the Atlantic coastal states, coordinating
the conservation and management of nearshore fishery resources, including marine, shell and anadromous species.
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